
To Mr. Haschak and all others involved, 

Sorry to email you so last minute on such an important matter. I just got off 38 consecutive days 

straight working on our local fires and am trying to catch up on business. My name is Jason Klee 

and I am the owner of Klee Tree Service and Timber Falling. I live at 4495 Lakewood Drive in 

the Pine Mountain Subdivision with my wife and three kids. I am emailing in regards to binging 

in favor of the proposed cell tower on the Nixon property. I will now explain to you why I am in 

favor of it. I am a licensed contractor and timber operator in California as well as a rancher and 

conservationist, and therefore am well aware of the state required environmental impact reports, 

water quality as well as air resource board regulations. With that being said I am confident that 

the proposed tower will have a minimal impact on the environment or it never would have made 

it this far. The primary concerns I've heard are that 4g/5g causes cancer and that they don't want 

to look at a tower. As far as causing cancer I really don't know. It does seem everything in 

today's world causes cancer if you research it enough. As for the aesthetic concerns go, don't 

worry about what your neighbors property looks like unless you're willing to pay their property 

taxes and mortgage payment. Also I know residence brought up the fact we have C.C.& R's. As 

far as I understand the C.C & R's played out years ago. I know this because about 7 years ago I 

wanted to drill a well. I was told by another resident that we weren't allowed to but after further 

research from my realtor we determined that the original C.C.& R's were no longer in place. I 

obtained a permit to drill a well from mendocino county. Therefore C.C.&R's shouldn't have 

anything to do to impact this cell tower proposal. As a business owner who makes a living in the 

field, the cell phone is an essential tool at home, which is also the home base for my business. I 

have very poor cell reception even with a Wilson Cell Booster. I not only struggle for reception 

for my business I fear the safety of my family not having good service to call out in an 

emergency situation. We have to react quickly in times of emergency and when you're walking 

around searching for service to call out that might be a life or death situation and that's a scary 

thought. I really worry about my family as well as other residents that live on pine mountain. I 

highly recommend you install this cell tower as I feel it's something our community needs. It will 

help with our children's education, businesses and a peace of mind knowing we have reliable 

service that's not in and out or sometimes nothing at all. If you have any questions or concerns 

please feel free to reach out to me. I appreciate your time looking into this matter and am asking 

that you please consider my facts in favor of installing this cell tower.  

 

Best regards,  

 

Jason Klee 

 


